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              Group Box 129, Temagami, ON  |  P0H 2H0  |  (705)237-8927  |  Fax (877)281-4687

               tla@onlink.net               www.tla-temagami.org            July/Aug Fax (705)237-8916

Oct. 23, 2016 – 11AM
 

Minutes





Board Attendees: Allan Eustis, Tim Richardson, Will Goodman, Justin Metz, Andrew Zyp, Brit Hyde, Peter Whyte, Amelia Brooker, 
Regrets: Kelly Bancroft-Romans, 
Guests:  
1. Approval of the agenda. It was moved by Peter Whyte and seconded by Justin Metz to approve the agenda.  Carried.

2. Adoption of minutes Sept. 26 meeting.   

It was moved by Britt Hyde and seconded by Allan Eustis to adopt the minutes of the Sept. 26 meeting.  Carried.  
3. Business arising from the minutes: none
4. Committee Reports –
· Archives: The TLA archives are stored in the Train Station awaiting the Town’s plan for use of the station.  One proposal has them being stored upstairs with other memorabilia the town has.

· Fish and Wildlife: we are trying to reprint the fishing sticker for boats.  Peter Whyte will check into a ‘vista print’ design.  
· Communications: Website: We are checking into a ‘wordpress’ upgrade. Britt Hyde (?) will follow up.
· Finance:  The financial year seems to be coming in on budget with the exception on the planning committee which incurred substantial costs to mount the OMB appeal.  Accordingly it was moved by Andrew Zyp and seconded by Tim Richardson to transfer sufficient funds from the Tenets Defense account into the checking account to make up any difference between what was budgeted for Planning and costs incurred as a result of the OMB appeal.  Carried.
· Member services: Peter presented a membership report which shows membership totals equal to last year.  Fewer A Class members is a concern as property sales and member deaths are sometimes not renewed as TLA members.
· Planning: Three Minor Variance applications were reviewed by the planning committee.  All three were deemed to be minor in nature and not worth further comment after Peter did a site visit.  It is noted however that the Town has not been registering the required site plan agreements on property ‘titles’ even though money has been charged for this.  The town’s CAO indicates that this is in the process of being corrected.
· Protection of Persons and Property: Two break ins have been reported since the Labour Day weekend.  Electronics were among the items stolen in both instances.  The OPP have good leads and a photo of one event.  As our property patrol service begins no further break ins have been detected.
· Taxes and Municipal issues: MPAC has yet to make any rulings on the 100+ requests they received for reconsideration.  Will, Peter and Scott Genzer are to meet with MPAC on Nov. 9.

· Water Quality: Tim and Murray Richardson completed the second round of water testing in early Oct. They tested 15 sites.  The results will be analyzed to confirm that this is a sufficient number going forward. Equipment that makes many of the procedures easier was borrowed from Carlton University.  To purchase this equipment would cost $24 000.  This may be an option to consider in the future.  As well as the water samples Murray captured some ‘slime’ samples that will be analyzed in the Carlton Lab.  Many members reported this occurrence this summer.

· TERAS: Tim Richardson is in the process of creating a written message to members announcing the TERAS initiative and details regarding tax receipts.  This will be mailed in a separate mailing.
· New Business: 
· Motion to adjourn:   It moved by Tim Richardson and seconded by Peter Whyte  to adjourn the meeting at 11 AM,.  Carried.
Next meeting:   Sunday Nov. 20.  11 AM   EST
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